

May 13, 2010

Ms. Belinda Boston
Director of Fraternity & Sorority Life
University of Central Florida
PO Box 160157
Orlando, FL 32816-0125

Dear Ms. Boston:

On behalf of the Supreme Executive Committee of Kappa Sigma Fraternity, I am writing this letter to inform you that the Supreme Executive Committee voted to withdraw the Charter of the Lambda-Epsilon Chapter at the University of Central Florida on May 8, 2010. The Supreme Executive Committee took this action as a result of information that was given to the Fraternity to inform the Supreme Executive Committee that individual members of the Chapter participated in activities that violated the Code of Conduct of Kappa Sigma Fraternity and which violated the alcohol-free sanctions previously placed against the Chapter. The Fraternity further learned that the Chapter failed to take the disciplinary action against those individuals.

As a result of the Chapter's failure to properly manage this disciplinary matter, the Supreme Executive Committee took the action to withdraw the Charter. The Chapter has been ordered to cease and desist from any further operations, and the alumni have been informed of this action as well. The Chapter will have 30-days from the date of notification to file an appeal with Kappa Sigma should they so desire.

The Kappa Sigma Fraternity has had a long and proud history at the University of Central Florida, and we wish to protect the interest of our alumni in assuring that the Chapter will be able to be recolonized after a maximum absence of two or three years. This will allow the opportunity for the current members to complete their academic work at the University of Central Florida and will allow the issues which face the former Chapter to dissipate.

I wish to thank you and the other officials at the University of Central Florida for all of your support of our men. It is unfortunate that this matter has to end like this. If you have questions concerning this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

The Kappa Sigma Fraternity wishes to protect the heritage of our Chapter and to protect the interest of our alumni Brothers. We were the first college Fraternity at the University of Central Florida, and our alumni worked very hard to build a strong reputation for the Fraternity and to provide the Chapter House facility. We have shown our due diligence in holding our men accountable to the standards and values of our Fraternity and to meet the expectation of the officials at the University of Central Florida. It is our hope that this will be considered in your deliberations. I hope that we have earned your trust, loyalty and respect.

Interfraternally_{\(\Lambda\)}

Mitchell B. Wilson Executive Director

MBW:ksm

cc: Supreme Executive Committee

Chris A. Cooley, Legal Commissioner

James H.S. Levine, Deputy Legal Commissioner for Conduct & Standards

Justin A. Ward, Assistant District Grand Master-BIA/Ritual

B. Lee Mayfield, Assistant District Grand Master

Christopher J. Tomko, Assistant Alumnus Advisor/GP

Kevan P. Stone, Assistant Alumnus Advisor/GMC

Michael P. Lowe, Assistant Alumnus Advisor/GS

Paul R. Scott, Assistant Alumnus Advisor/GT

Jeffrey E. Waddell, House Corporation

Kappa Sigma Directors